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December 2024 Activities Report

Dear Friends:

Thank  you for the wonderful support you continually pour out on Friend Ships. We are so 

appreciative of your love and thoughtfulness!

Our new greenhouses are flourishing!  Just as the temperatures 

here in Lake Charles dipped into the low 30s, we got our trees 

safely into their new home. The growth we are experiencing in 

the produce greenhouse is phenomenal. It can only be the 

blessing of the Lord! Soon we will have tomato, cucumber, 

squash, lettuce, bokchoy, arugula, spinach, beets, swiss chard, 

kale, basil, dill, thyme, 

c i l a n t r o , p a r s l e y , 

peppermint, tarragon, sweet 

peppers, mustard, rosemary, 

sage and more to add to the 

food that goes out daily.  

Thank you Jesus!  

We are  planning to start a 

new project in Israel and 

may be relocating to the North where people are returning to 

their homes after having been evacuated for more than a year. 

Some areas are war damaged. Others are suffering neglect from 

their occupants having been absent. We are assembling a team 

to help in any way we are needed and are also keeping an eye 
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It is so good to work together with you to advance the Kingdom!  The Bible teaches us about the 

various parts of the body saying there are different kinds of gifts but the same Spirit distributes 

them, different kinds of service but the same Lord. There are different kinds of working, but in all 

of them, and everyone; it is the same God at work, that we have different gifts but form one 

body. When you send funds or give goods, pray or volunteer with us here at Friend Ships, we 

function as one body and you push us toward the mark God has set out for us - to feed a family 

in need, help an elderly couple recover from a storm, give a child the medical care they require 

and so much more. Thank you from the bottom of our hearts! 

on the situation in Syria to see if there is an opportunity there.  Stand by for incredible news 

coming up. Keep us in prayer please!

The generator aboard Pelicans Nest is coming together nicely and soon we will have it 

completed.  In January we hope to test and reactivate our bridge equipment. 




